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ñUse your roles as community leaders to sway 

support for co-op priorities on Capitol Hill.ò   

That was the message delivered to WKRECC Presi-

dent & CEO David Smart and more than 1,500 other 

co-op directors, managers and staffers at the annual 

NRECA Legislative Conference was to  

ñTime, money and gridlock are all working overtime 

against us,ò said NRECA interim CEO Jeffrey Connor. 

ñWhat cuts through the noise is what you haveð

influence, involvement, engagement and trust.ò 

The three-day conference included briefings by              

NRECA lobbyists on issues for co-op leaders to raise 

in face-to-face meetings with senators, congressmen 

and their staffs (see Key ñAsksò article below). 

Ask your Representative to join the Rural Broad-

band Caucus and the Cooperative Business          

Caucus. 

OPPOSE POLE ATTACHMENT LEGISLATION 

Draft legislation before the House Energy and 

Commerce Committee would extend FCC            

regulation of attachments to electric coopera-

tive power poles.  

Urge your representative to remove       

language that would increase regulations 

on co-ops and maintain the federal pole 

attachment exemption for electric co-ops. 

  

Earlier this month electric cooperative leaders met 

with members of Congress and their staffs at Capitol 

Hill meetings during the 2016 NRECA Legislative 

Conference in Washington, D.C. Hereôs a rundown of 

the co-opôs key ñasksò for lawmakers: 

JOIN NEW CAUCUSES 

Earlier this year, Members of the House 

launched two new caucuses to help promote 

co-op priorities on the Hill. The Rural 

Broadband Caucus will focus on bridging 

the digital divide, while the Co-op                              

Business Caucus will focus on promoting 

the co-op business model. 
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NRECA interim CEO Jeffrey Connor talks about the 

importance of grassroots politics to electric co-ops at 

the Legislative Conference. (Photo by: Luis Gomez 

Photos)  
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óCo-ops Voteô Aims to Boost 

Voter Turnout in Kentucky             

and Across the Country 

Hoping to power greater civic en-

gagement, West Kentucky Rural 

Electric is partnering with Kentuckyôs 

other Touchstone Energy Coopera-

tives in the Co-ops Vote campaign. 

Voter participation in rural areas like 

ours trails the national average. In the 2012 national 

elections, voter turnout dropped overall, but the              

decline in rural counties was 18 percentðtwice that 

of the nation as a whole. 

Kentucky Secretary of State Alison Lundergan 

Grimes has endorsed the non-partisan effort and 

joined electric co-op leaders for an announcement in  

Frankfort. 

"We appreciate Secretary Grimes lending her voice 

and commitment to the Co-ops Vote campaign," said 

Chris Perry, president and CEO of KAEC during the 

kickoff ceremony. "We hope Co-ops Vote furthers 

her efforts to protect the right to vote, improve ballot 

access and encourage Kentuckians to show up on 

Election Day.ò 

"As a Commonwealth, we have work to do to               

increase voter turnout in all of our elections ï               

especially in rural Kentucky where turnout is below 

the state average in almost every cycle," said 

Grimes. "I appreciate our electric cooperatives              

working hard to urge citizens in  rural              

areas to vote. I am excited to be a partner 

in their efforts as we continue to work to 

get more Kentuckians to the polls."            

WKRECCôs effort is part of a nationwide 

initiative by the National Rural Electric 

Cooperative Association (NRECA). Co-ops Vote will 

educate and engage voters, supplying information on 

voter registration, candidates and electric co-op    

priorities, such as ensuring continued access to    

reliable electricity, promoting co-opsô development of 

innovative renewable energy solutions, and            

expanding broadband coverage throughout rural 

America. 

For more information, visit  www.wkrecc.com, and 

click on the ñCo-ops Voteò logo.  

Kentucky's statewide voter turnout in the 2015               

general election was 30.6 percent. In 66 of                    

Kentucky's 120 counties, mostly in rural areas,    

fewer than 30 percent of eligible voters went to the 

polls. In fact, three rural Kentucky counties failed to 

reach even 20 percent voter turnout.  

Go to www.vote.coop and take the 

voter pledge then go to the polls. 

Kentuckyôs May primary election is 

Tuesday, May 17.  

Polls are open from 6:00 a.m. to           

6:00 p.m. 

From the 
CEO... 

Contact Your Federal Officials 

Sen. Mitch McConnell  

Phone: 202-224-2541   FAX: 202-224-2499 

www.mcconnell.senate.gov  

317 Russell Senate Office Building 

Washington, DC 20510 

Sen. Rand Paul  

Phone: 202-224-4343  

www.paul.senate.gov 

124 Russell Senate Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20510-1704 

Rep. Ed Whitfield 

Phone: 202-225-3115   FAX: 202-225-3547  

www.whitfield.house.gov  

2184 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515-1701 

Go to www.Action.coop for the latest news on                  
political issues that affect electric cooperatives.  
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EXTEND GEOTHERMAL              

CREDIT 

Tax credits for highly efficient          

geothermal heat pumps expire at 

the end of 2016. Co-ops help their members save 

energy and money by promoting geothermal heat 

pumps. Co-ops asked lawmakers to extend the geo-

thermal tax credit. 

Urge Congress to extend the tax credits for geother-

mal heat pumps this year.  

SUPPORT COAL ASH LEGISLATION 

A bill introduced by Sens. John Hoeven, R-N.D., and 

Joe Manchin, D-W.Va., would prevent the Environ-

mental Protection Agency from reversing course on 

its coal ash regulations and require states to imple-

ment the EPA rule through a permitting program. Co

-ops are seeking more Senate sponsors for S. 2446. 

Urge your Senator to co-sponsor S. 2446, the               

Improving Coal Combustion Residuals Regulation 

Act of 2015. 

Also part of the conference was a series of forums 

on hot topics in Co-op Nation and addresses by  

regulatory and political experts. 

Connor noted that co-op issues have changed in the 

80 years since the dawn of rural electrification. 

Then, it was a matter of stringing wires and mount-

ing poles to bring power to unserved parts of the 

countryðthe so-called ñlast mile.ò 

Now, the role of co-ops in the communities means 

expanding the availability of broadband, building 

economic opportunities and helping communities 

prosper. 

ñWeôre going to conquer the next mile because 

we are electric cooperatives and thatôs what 

we do,ò Connor said. 

The 114th Congress was not in session            

during this yearôs conference. But Kirk            

Johnson, NRECA senior vice president of govern-

ment relations, said buttonholing congressional 

staffers can be as important as sitting down with 

elected officials. 

High stakes legislation and regulation in Washington 

can directly affect the ability of our cooperatives to  

provide reliable, affordable electricity 

ñWe need to be the ones looking out for our cooper-

ative membersô destinies because if we donôt do that 

for ourselves, someone else will do it to us,ò he said. 

Travis Kavulla of Montana, president of the National 

Association of Regulatory Utility Commission-

ers, said co-ops provide local leadership 

thatôs an antidote for increasingly central-

ized decision-making in energy policy. 

ñItôs important for all of you to stay               

engaged,ò he said.ð By Steven Johnson,  
Electric Co-op Today Staff  

SUPPORT FEMA REAUTHORIZATION 

FEMA funding is available to co-ops to assist with 

recovery from major natural disasters. Without FE-

MA, many electric cooperative consumers living in 

disaster-stricken areas could face significantly high-

er electric rates.  

Ask your Senator to support H.R. 1471, the FEMA 

Disaster Reform Act, a bill passed by the House 

that cuts red tape.  

SUPPORT IMPROVED FEDERAL LAND              

MANAGEMENT POLICIES 

Federal land management policies make it difficult 

for co-ops to maintain rights of way on or near fed-

eral property. Reforms are necessary to help co-ops 

manage vegetation to ensure reliability. 

H.R. 2358, introduced by Rep. Ryan Zinke (R-

Mont.) and Rep. Kurt Schrader (D-Ore.) streamlines 

the review process. 

Ask your Senator to support H.R. 2538, the Electric-

ity Reliability and Protection Act, as part of a final 

energy bill. 
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